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Re:   
        Request for Written Determination 
        FEIN:   
 
Dear : 
 
The Department has completed its review of your request for a private letter ruling on behalf of 

 (“Taxpayer”).  In making this written determination, the Department has 
considered the facts presented in your initial request as well as any supplemental information 
provided to the Department. 
 
This private letter ruling is a written determination issued under N.C. Gen. Stat. § 105-264.2 and 
applies the tax law to a specific set of existing facts furnished by Taxpayer and Taxpayer’s 
representative on behalf of Taxpayer.  This written determination is applicable only to Taxpayer 
addressed herein and as such has no precedential value except to Taxpayer.   
 

Overview and Relevant Facts 

You advise “Taxpayer was incorporated in Delaware in  and its corporate headquarters are 
based in  and the Company has  employees in North Carolina working 
remotely.  [Taxpayer] licenses a cloud-based software-as-a-service (‘SaaS’) platform for customer 
engagement and marketing.  [Taxpayer] offers a  
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